

CHAIR, HOUSE COMMITTEE ON AGRICULTURE & LIVESTOCK
MEMBER, HOUSE COMMITTEE ON INSURANCE

December 30, 2024

Texas Medical Board 1801 Congress Ave Austin, TX, 78701

Dear Members of the Texas Medical Board:

I am writing to call for the immediate termination of Dr. Robert Bredt, M.D., from his position as Medical Director of the Texas Medical Board. Recent revelations that Dr. Bredt simultaneously serves in any capacity with Planned Parenthood raises serious concerns about his ethics and ability to maintain the impartiality and integrity required of his role.

The Texas Medical Board plays an important role in regulating the practice of medicine in our state, ensuring the highest standards of ethical and professional conduct. Dr. Bredt's leadership position within Planned Parenthood—a criminal organization that openly violates federal statutes that outlaw the shipment and receipt of abortion drugs and abortion-related paraphernalia—undermines the trust that the public places in this Board. See 18 U.S.C. §§ 1461–1462.

The conflict of interest inherent in this dual role is evident. Planned Parenthood's status as the kingpin of the abortion cartel stands in stark opposition to the policies enacted by our Legislature and the values of the citizens we represent. Texans cannot have confidence in the decisions of a government bureaucrat who affiliates with a criminal enterprise that profits off of killing babies.

I urge the Texas Medical Board to take swift action to preserve its credibility and the public's trust. Dr. Bredt's immediate termination is warranted and necessary to ensure the Board's continued integrity and alignment with the values of the people of Texas.

Thank you for your attention to this pressing matter. I look forward to your prompt response.

Sincerely,

Briscoe Cain

State Representative, House District 128

Chairman, Texas House Freedom Caucus

Encl: Curriculum Vitae of Robert Bredt, M.D.